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'Love one another as I have loved you.'  John 13:34 
24th October 2019 

Dear Parents 
 
This half term’s value is Respect 
 
Autumn Term Newsletter No. 3 
As I write this I have been told that Honey Pots had a fabulous school trip to Buckinghamshire 
Railway Centre and were complemented on their enthusiasm and behaviour.  We have had a busy 
term with trips to the Science Museum, RAF Halton, the River Chess and of course the various 
sports festivals such as Windmills’ Winter Olympics, Netball, Football and Basketball. 
 
Happy School Bags 
Thank you to everyone who brought in a bag.  We raised a really fantastic £198.25 for our school 
funds.  Our next collection will be on Friday, 14th February 2020! 
 
Parking outside School 
Yet again I am requesting that parents please respect our neighbours and the Common!  Please 
do not block or partially block any drives or parking areas during drop off or pick up.  Please do not 
park on the Common.   
 
Rotary Club Shoeboxes 
I’m very proud of our school for bringing in so many shoeboxes this year.  It is for such a worthy 
cause and the Rotary Club are always so thankful to Hawridge & Cholesbury for the great number 
of boxes they collect from us. 
 
Book Fair 
Chorleywood Book Shop is coming to school to run a Book Fair on Friday, 8th November.  It will run 
from 2pm and will take place in the hall.   
 
Leavers 
Sue Carey, who has taught recorders in school for 22 years, has left.  We wish her all the best and 
thank her for teaching so many of our children to play the recorder.  Members of staff will restart 
Recorder Club after half term.   
 
Mrs Sue Watteeux has worked at the school since 2014 as a Learning Support Assistant.  During 
her time with us she has supported many children in their learning and social/ emotional needs.  
Sue has shared her artistic expertise by often creating bright and inviting displays around the 
school; she has run an Art Club and a Nurture Group for children, as well as running a Parents As 
First Teachers (PAFT) group at the school for two years.  We are very grateful for all that she has 
done for the Hawridge & Cholesbury School community and wish her well as she returns to her 
career as an Occupational Therapist.   She will be missed by us all. 
 
Finally, have a restful half term and I look forward to seeing everyone for our busy Christmas term, 
which is always fun and very Christmassy with our KS2 Carol Service, KS1 Nativity, Pantomime, 
Disco, School Fayre, Christmas Lunch and Christmas Jumper Day on Friday, 13th December! 
 
Kind regards 
Mrs R Phillips 
Headteacher 
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